
 

Chairman:  Frank J. Vala   
Members: Ed Bedore, Bill Black, Larry Ivory, Ricardo Morales 

 
 

Minutes – March 20, 2018 
 
Present in Springfield: Frank Vala 
     
     
Via Telephone:  N/A 
       
Chairman Vala called the March meeting of the Procurement Policy Board to order. Role was 
taken. Director von Behren informed the Chairman that there was not a quorum present and 
therefore no official meeting or actions could take place.   
 
Chairman Vala stated the next scheduled meeting would be April 17, 2018. Chairman Vala 
adjourned the March meeting.  


